Upcoming Events

Week 2

Tuesday 25 July School Photos

Wednesday 26 July School Photos AHT re-check

Week 3

Thursday 3 August State Cross Country

Week 4

Friday 11 August SRSA Cross Country

Term 3 Friday Assemblies

Week 2-28 July **B5**

Week 4-11 Aug A1/A2

Week 6-25 August B1

Week 8-8 Sep **EC1/EC2**

Week 10-22 Sep C5

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL GLEN READ

Dear Parents and Carers

During the holidays the building company contracted to rebuild the Computer Room/classroom and chaplaincy office commenced work on setting up the site ready for the construction of the new building in the middle of the school.

I expect that the building process will take until April to complete. The contractors have set up the fencing to keep the staff and students safe. The old fencing was removed and replaced by LKS WA construction. The overall construction is supervised by the architect appointed by the Department of Education.



When the building is completed it will be a fantastic facility and a welcome addition to our school. The Computer Room has been sadly missed by the students and even though we have done our best to supply the students with devices it will be great to have the Computer Lab going again.

The new Science Room looks great and the refurbishment has meant that the students in our school have the latest and the greatest in the form of a primary school Science Room. The new placement of the interactive whiteboard and the colourful science furniture makes the Science Room a vibrant place for



learning. I would like to thank all the staff who took part in the project while I was away.

The staff met and have selected Wednesday 30 August to hold our "2023 Parent Night". This night will be held from 5.00-6.30pm.

Mrs Churchill our Associate Principal has taken up a position as the Principal of North Fremantle Primary School and we wish Mrs Churchill all the best in her new appointment. At this point in time we don't know if Mrs Churchill will be returning to Yale and we won't know for at least 6 months.

Kind regards

Glen Read

NAIDOC WEEK

At the end of last term, we observed NAIDOC week ahead of its official date which fell during the school holidays. We ran a variety of activities to celebrate the occasion. A morning tea was held for our Indigenous community, various art and craft activities were run in each class, and an art competition and quiz were held across the whole school. The winners of the art competition were announced at assembly and presented with their prizes, and the winning classes of the NAIDOC quiz were announced at the end of the day over the classroom speakers.

Mr Brettner took several community members around to pick winners for the art competition. Judging the art competition was a difficult task, as there could be only one winner per year group.











NAIDOC WEEK





The NAIDOC Quiz was held across each block, with C2 included in B block as they are a year 4 class. The winning classes for the NAIDOC quiz are:

These classes will be the recipients of a movie and icy poles.

A Block	A2 and A5 tie
B Block	C2
C Block	C6







During NAIDOC Week C5 and C6 spent an afternoon completing a variety of art and craft activities. This included painting clay boomerangs with Mr McNess, decorating scratch art of Australian animals then designing backgrounds using different symbols with Mrs Kickett and carefully placing coloured sand onto sticky native animal cards with Ms Hardman.

Students also broadened their knowledge of the First Nation people by researching and creating an information report on a selected well-known individual.

YALE PRIMARY SCHOOL P&C

Thank you to all who participated in our Neon/Bright Colours Free Dress Day! It was fantastic to see everyone in their colourful clothes, and we raised \$295.10!

The P&C are continuing our Milo Mornings for \$2 each Wednesday from the canteen from 8.25am to 8.40am until Week 5 (except for this Wednesday 26th July – there will be no Milo morning due to Photo Day). On Wednesday 2nd August, Wednesday 9th August and Wednesday 16th August, we will be having a Guess number of Lollies in the jar for \$1 a guess. The winner will be awarded their prize on Wednesday 16th August.

We are currently reviewing our canteen menu to ensure that we are offering quality food at affordable prices, as well as keeping the canteen profitable. Due to rising costs, we have had to increase the prices of some of menu items which came into effect as of Tuesday 18th July.

The canteen will also be introducing some new online specials this term. Our first special is Pizza single for \$4, and Pizza and a Drink for \$6 on Tuesdays until Week 5 (15th August). These can be ordered online through QKR only.

We have sent home a canteen survey for families to complete by this Friday 28th July. It is important that we hear from families who order regularly, occasionally or even never to get an accurate idea of what we can improve. We do have restrictions on what we can serve, so are unable to serve items such as hot chips or chocolate. For more information, please visit www.education.wa.edu.au/dl/7l12114 to view the canteen guidelines.



If you choose to put your child's name on the survey, you will go into the draw to win one of 3 canteen vouchers for a meal and drink special of your choosing. Please place your survey in the red locked box at the canteen by Friday 28th July.

Our next P&C meeting will be held on Monday 31st July at 3.15pm in the Shed to discuss the events for Term 3 – Book Sale, Father's Day Stall and Sports Carnival Lunch Specials. All are welcome to attend, and would love to see some new faces.

The P&C thanks you for your support!

COMMUNITY NEWS

Lynwood SHS Specialist Program for Year 6 Students

SOCCER ACADEMY SPECIALIST PROGRAM

Lynwood Senior High School Soccer Academy is holding trials for Year 6 students only on Wednesday 16th August 2023 in Term 3 and Thursday 19th October 2023 of Term 4.

We welcome interested Year 6 2023 students to apply. Parents/Carers can find our application through our website www.lynwood.wa.edu.au under Specialist Programs.

All applications can be emailed to <u>Bree.Faranda@education.wa.edu.au</u> along with the student's most current school report.

COMMUNITY NEWS

SCHOOL ENVIRONMENT AND LIFE SCIENCES SPECIALIST PROGRAM

NEW TEST DATES AMENDED FOR TERM 3 AND TERM 4.

Lynwood Senior High School Environment and Life Science (EaLS) Program is holding testing on Wednesday 6th September 2023 of Term 3 and Tuesday 17th October 2023 of Term 4.

We welcome interested Year 6 2023 students to apply.

Parents/Carers can find our application through our website <u>www.lynwood.wa.edu.au</u> under Specialist Programs.

All applications can be emailed to <u>Bree.Faranda@education.wa.edu.au</u> along with the student's most current school report.



Teeball is a team sport that's fun, inclusive and teaches great skills. Teeball is similar to softball and baseball, but instead of hitting a pitched ball, teeball players hit a ball from an adjustable tee. Yale Tigers Teeball Club are looking for new players to join our club for the upcoming summer season. We begin training in September and games are from October to February (breaks over the summer school holidays). Our club needs players from Kindy through to Year 5, and both boys and girls are welcome to join.

At Yale Tigers we don't just focus on teeball – we provide lots of fun events with family involvement. We have water fights, BBQs, pizza nights and a big end of season wind up. Last season we also had a colour run.

We will be holding a Registration stall on Wednesday 26th July 2.30 – 3.15pm and on Friday 28th July 8.30 – until the end of assembly. Both days we will set up in between A & EC Blocks and on Friday morning we will also be set up near the assembly. Please come on down and meet our wonderful Committee Members (you can't miss us in our bright yellow shirts!) and we can share more information and answer any questions you may have.









Activities

- ✓ Throwing
- ✓ Catching
- ✓ Pitching
- ✓ Batting
- ✓ Having Fun

Where abouts, is still to be advised.

Please email for more information and register your interest to:

thornliehawks@outlook.com

We would love to see you.

OTHER NEWS AROUND THE SCHOOL

School Photos

Tuesday 25 July & Wednesday 26 July

Your school photo days are coming this week. Every student should have received a personalised flyer to bring home from Kapture Photography containing your child's unique codes for ordering school photos online.

If you have not received your child's flyer and code please check with your child's teacher or pop in to the office to pick up a new one.

KEEP YOUR FLYER SECURE!

The unique codes contained on the flyer will be issued only once.

Order EARLY for sibling photography

Sibling photos can ONLY be ordered online. Once you receive the personalised flyers for your children, it is imperative that you order your sibling photo early to avoid missing out! There is a physical limit in the school schedule to how many sibling photos can be taken. The last day to order sibling photos will be **Monday 24th July.** Please make sibling photo bookings at the front office.

The school or the photographers cannot accept late orders for sibling photography. Please do not ask as your request simply cannot be accommodated.

Sibling photos will be taken on Tuesday and Wednesday morning from 8.00-8.40am. The photographers would like families with surnames starting with certain letters to come at the below times

Sibling photo		
Tuesday	Wednesday	
25th July	26th July	
<u>A-D</u>	<u>J-P</u>	
8.00 – 8.20am	8.00-8.20am	
<u>E-I</u>	<u>Q-Z</u>	
8.20 -8.40am	8.20-8.40am	

Tuesday 25th July		
EC3 Kindy Blue	B1	
EC1	В3	
EC2	В4	
A1`	В5	
A2	C1	
АЗ	C2	

Wednesday 26th July
EC3 Kindy/P2 Red
A4
А5
С3
C 5
C6

OTHER NEWS AROUND THE SCHOOL



Congratulations to all the interschool team members who braved a cold windy day to play their best, and in particular the Netball team who were Premiers at the Winter Carnival! Thanks to Mrs Kickett, Miss Wood and Ms Booysen for their coaching and support!



Is your child leaving Yale Primary School before the end of the year?

lame of student:	
tudent Form/Class:	
estination School (if known):	
inal Date at Yale PS:	